
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC
Date: June 17, 2021, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Ring Central
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing),  Norm Maze (Shalom House), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voice),  Kate Easter (MCEDV), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Alice Preble (DHHS), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Tracy Allen (KBH), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing),  Stephanie Primm (Knox County), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Donna Kelley (WCAP), Ginny Dill, (DHHS), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Rebekah Paredes (New Hope for Women),  Molly Sirios (BOL), Mike Shaughnessy (MaineHousing), Wes Phinney (YCSPI), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Gerald Botta (Home Inc.), Julie Davidson (Caring Unlimited),  Emily Flinkstorm (Fair Tide), Joe McNally (Milestone),  Christina Dingus (MaineHousing), Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Janice Lara Hewey (Catholic Charities), Melissa McEntee (RGH), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Katie Spencer-White (MMHS), Melanie Beaulieu (FVP), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Beverly H.(YAB), Rich Romero (OHI), Dave McCluskey (Shaw House),Kari Bradstreet(HJP), Joe Locke (MaineHousing), Kelsea Vincent (YAB), Amelia Lyons(Dept. of ED),Janice Daku (RCAM),Kat Freeman(Homefires), Tyra Parker (VOANNE), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Molly Sirois (BOL) Lisa McLaughlin and Ali Lovejoy (Preble Street) 










Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]
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Maine 
Continuum of Care



1. Member Introductions:
Vickey welcomed all in attendance. 
2. Review & Approval of Minutes: 
MCOC Minutes from the May meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.                                                                                                                                                      
Awa made a motion to approve May’s minutes, Dave seconded. . Through discussion Kat Freemen mentioned she attended May’s meeting.  Minutes will be adjusted to show her attendance. No objections. Passed unanimously. 
3. Big Thinking Topics: 
COVID 19 Continued Discussion:                                                                                                             Vickey opened the discussion by asking for any updates concerning COVID, any lessons learned throughout the pandemic, strengths discovered, what we can carry forward to the Continuum post-pandemic and if there is a qualitative survey update.  No updates shared.
Emergency Housing Vouchers:                                                                                                                      Kate and Erin, on behalf of the CES Committee, presented the following drafted recommendation for an EHV Priority Population: 
· People fleeing DV- set aside a portion, possibly 10-20% of the voucher allocation for people experiencing domestic violence 
· Literally homeless households (emergency shelter, FEMA hotels, unsheltered, transitional housing) in Maine- the rest of the voucher allocation would go to literally homeless with a priority to those residing in FEMA hotels.
· If there are any extra vouchers they can be used as a move on strategy for BRAP folks.


Erin made a motion to approve the priority population recommendation.  David seconded. The following comments and concerns were voiced during discussion of the motion. 
· Should other populations be prioritized with DV? Kept broad definition intentionally, other criteria can be addressed during case conferencing
· How are referrals made? Referrals must go through CES
· Does setting aside for DV abide by Fair Housing? Yes, it is okay to set aside vouchers for people fleeing domestic violence or homeless due to domestic violence 
· Can GA hotels be added with FEMA hotels? PHAs located near FEMA hotels are receiving the EHVs outside those areas MSHA can address people staying in GA hotels through cross jurisdiction.
· Remember these are special vouchers that lower barriers by offering landlord incentives and higher FMRs.
· Can cross jurisdiction be clarified? Local PHAs use the vouchers in their areas then MSHA has rest of state.  If more vouchers are needed in an area they can be issued by MSHA.
· Can a specific number be set aside for DV instead of a range? Yes.
Erin amended motion to state 15% of the voucher allocations will be set aside for people fleeing DV or experiencing homeless due to DV.  Dave seconded. Motion passed by majority with a roll call vote by agency. None opposed. One abstention. 
4. NOFA:                                                                                                                                                       There will be a NOFA at some point this year, the question as to when, is still unknown.  Motion was put forth first by Cullen and seconded by Awa for the CoC, as in years past, to endorse all applicants for the Runaway and Homeless Youth Act (RHYA) Basic Center Program, Transitional Living Program, and Street Outreach Program grants. None Opposed. Chris abstained.  Motion passed.

5. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                                                   
Federal: Cullen reported  President Biden released his $6 trillion budget request for FY 22 budget. The $6 trillion budget proposes $9 billion in additional funding for HUD, a 15% increase over FY21. The funds would provide substantial federal investment in affordable homes and increase the availability of housing assistance to families with the greatest need.  Two bills, -Homeless Children and Youth Act (HCYA) and Child Care for Working Families Act (CCWFA) have been  reintroduced and if passed into law will positively assist the lives of children living in poverty.
State: Cullen mentioned on 5/4 Governor Mills unveiled the Maine Jobs & Recovery Plan, her Administration’s proposal to invest more than $1 billion in discretionary Federal relief funds allocated to Maine under the American Rescue Plan Act. The Governor’s plan makes investments to achieve three goals: 1. immediate economic recovery from the pandemic; 2. long-term economic growth for Maine; and 3. infrastructure revitalization. The meeting’s attention was brought to the broad definition of infrastructure that includes roads and bridges, broadband, affordable housing, and child care
 
6. SHC Update:
Stephanie updated the committee by highlighting the key topics addressed during June’s Council meeting. Jamie Blackburn presented the final CSH presentation with an overview of the System Redesign. Erin Healy of Community Solutions introduced the Built for Zero methodology and how it help bring the redesign into the next phase of operationalizing the hub design.  The council continues to address the quandary of encampments in terms of how to both handle their current needs and how to prevent growth. A facilitated planning retreat is scheduled for September.


7. Long Term Stayers:
Cullen reported the Portland area LTS group has successfully placed a total of 341 people with a success rate of 94%.  No reports from Bangor, Ellsworth and Brunswick however, it was noted the work in those areas continues.

8. Board Update:
Cullen gave a brief update. The CoC Board reviewed the priority population recommendations by the CES committee and moved to approve them and have them brought forth to the CoC at large for a vote. The Board continues to assess the State’s System Performance Measures.   
9. COC 
10. Youth Action Board Update:                                                                                                                         Beverly H. and Kelsea were present at today’s meeting. YAB is busy creating progressive trainings for the YHDP grantees.  YAB continues to work on changing Maine’s definition of homelessness.  It was announced that YAB is currently recruiting new members.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

11. Standing Committee Updates:
· NOFA- Did not meet.  Will meet next month.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]HVAC- Dan updated today’s meeting with the announcement of the 100 Veteran Challenge. The challenge is to place 100 veteran’s in housing in 100 days starting August 3, 2021 and ending on November 11, 20211(Veteran’s Day). In 2020 the average time it took to secure housing for a veteran was 90 days, in 2021 the average is 176 days.
· Monitoring: Mike gave a brief update mentioning monitoring continues with the anticipation of the NOFA.
· Resource Committee-No Report.
· Data- No update

12. Next Meeting Agenda: 
· Big thinking topic: Continued Discussion – COVID-19 One Year Later: Lessons learned throughout the pandemic, strengths discovered, and what we can carry forward to the Continuum post-pandemic
· PIT Presentation 
· All were invited to email Betty, Scott or chairs agenda suggestions.

Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for July 15, 2021 from 1:00-3:00 pm
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